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                              Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 25h October 2024 
 

 

Dream, Aspire, Succeed 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Last Friday, Dr. Jeffery Quaye (OBE) visited our school to carry out a thorough review on the quality of education. He is a former 
Headteacher, whose roles now include Lead Ofsted Inspector,  National Director for Education and Standards at Aspirations 
Academies Trust, and a DfE Education Policy Advisor. He visited numerous lessons in a range of subjects throughout the day, 
visited Preschool, spoke to many children in and out of learning time, looked through workbooks, and spoke to many school leaders 
and staff. Overall, he was highly impressed with the quality of education and I have provided the following quotes from his feedback. 
 

• ‘Pupils thrive at this school and are exceptionally polite and well-mannered’ 

• ‘Pupils are happy and kept safe in school and staff provide high quality care for pupils’ 

• ‘Leaders are ambitious and there is complete determination that pupils will excel irrespective of their starting point.’ 

• ‘The curriculum is meticulously planned and teachers have strong subject knowledge, which they use skilfully to model work 

and probe pupils understanding of key concepts’ 

• ‘Pupils present their work beautifully and produce high-quality work that is consistent with the demands of the curriculum.’ 

 
We are extremely proud of this feedback, and will continue to strive to provide the very best possible education for our pupi ls as 
we move forward this year. 
 
We are also extremely proud of our Cross Country teams, who participated in the locality competition at Tilsley Park last Monday. 
There were four teams that competed against many different schools in the local area. We won the Year 3/4 Girls Competition, the 
Year 3/4 Boys Competition and the Year 5/6 Girls Competition, and came 2nd in the Year 5/6 Boys Competition. This is an incredible 
achievement, and demonstrates the breadth of sporting talent across KS2. A huge thank you to Mrs Barnes for preparing the 
children superbly for this event. 
 
We provide excellent enrichment activites in History, and this week Year 1 had an absolutely fascinating experience as they 
enjoyed a Dinosaur Workshop on Tuesday morning. Year 5 also had a very enjoyable trip out to the Oxfordshire Museum as part 
of their Victorians topic. On both occasions the children developed such deep and broad knowledge from people who are experts 
in these areas of History. 
 
Last week we held our second Open Morning this year for prospective new parents. It is a lovely occasion for us to show the 
opportunities that exist at our school, and we always have parents attend that have heard great things about our school. Please 
keep spreading these positive messages as word of mouth is really important. 
 
On Tuesday last week, we held our FoRC Second Hand Uniform Sale. The turnout was huge and we sold over £360 of uniform. 
Not only is this great for raising money, it is a more sustainable and affordable way to purchase uniform. A huge thank you to Vicky 
Dobson, who organises the second hand uniform, and to everyone who donated items for the sale. 
 
In the last newsletter I mentioned the recent book fair, and we took a massive total of £1518. This took us over the £1500 threhold, 
which meant that we received 60% in rewards. Therefore this book fair made £911 for the school. A huge thank you to everyone 
who purchased a book or two. 
 
Thank you to everyone who has donated an item to Abingdon Foodbank this week. I delivered an assembly on Monday to all of 
the children about the importance of supporting the foodbank and the response has been incredible! 
 
I hope you all have an enjoyable and safe half term break and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday 4 th November. 
 
Kind regards 

Kristen Fawcett   

Headteacher 



  
    

 
 

                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   School Dinners 
The cost of school dinners is £2.65 per 
day. Payment for school dinners can be 
made via ParentMail. Meal choices must 
be made at least 3 days in advance.                               
 

      

Foodbank Collection 
 Thank you for such a fantastic response to our foodbank 
collection. It was one of the biggest collections of recent times 
and the volunteers at the foodbank couldn't believe the 
quantity of food! They will let us know how much it all weighs 

in due course.         
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Homework Champions 

 

Charlotte      3CO 

Issy               3CO 

Leo               3CO 

Albert           3LG 

Megan          3LG 

Rupali          3LG 

Emily           3LG 

Jessy             4CM  

Robyn          4CM  

Tom             4CM        

Jessica         4CM        

       

       

 

Millie               4TJ 

Steffan             4TJ 

Eli                     4TJ 

Emily                4TJ 

Elizabeth         5LE   

Tilly                 5LE      

George             5SC        

Henry              6EW  

Heidi              6EW 

Caitlin           6JN 

Alice               6JN   

Robyn             6JN                 

        



  
    

 
 

 
 
 Dates for your diary 2024/2025 
 
Start of Term 1b Monday 4th November 
 
Year 2 Roman Day                                                      Thursday 7th  November 
 
FoRC Firework Night Friday 8th November  
 
Parents Evenings Tuesday 12th – Thursday 14th November 
  
Children in Need Day Friday 15th November  
 
Year 4CM Science Workshop Friday 15th November 
 
Year 4TJ Science Workshop Friday 22nd November 
  
Anti Bullying Week Week of Monday 25th November 
 
Year 3 Egyptian Workshop Monday 25th (3LG) and Tuesday 26th  November (3CO)  
                                                                               
Odd Socks Day Friday 29th November 
 
Choir Big Sing Friday 29th November  
 
Year 6 STEAM Museum Trip Tuesday 3rd December  
 
KS1 Nativity Performance Tuesday 3rd and Thursday 5th December at 5.00pm       
 
Reception Christmas Concert Monday 9th December at 2.15pm and Tuesday 10th December 

at 9.15am 
 
Christmas Dinner Day Wednesday 11th December    
 
Christmas Jumper Day Wednesday 11th December  
 
Choir Visit to SMEG Friday 13th December 
 
End of Term 1b  Friday 20th December at 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 2a Monday 6th January 2025 
 
Prayer and Reflection Space Monday 13th – Thursday 16th January 2025 
 
M&M Performance – Snow White Friday 31st January 2025 
 
End of Term 2a Friday 14th February 2025 
 
Start of Term 2b Monday 24th February 2025 
 
Year 4 Youlbury Residental Thursday 27th – Friday 28th March 2025 
 
End of Term 2b Friday 4th April 2025 at 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 3a Tuesday 22nd April 2025 
 
Year 5 Kingswood Residental Wednesday 23rd – Friday 25th April 2025 
 
May Bank Holiday (children not in school) Monday 5th May 2025 
 
End of Term 3a Friday 23rd  May 2025 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Monday 2nd June  2025 
 
Start of Term 3b Tuesday 3rd June 2025 
 
Year 6 Call of The Wild Residental  Monday 30th June – Friday 4th July 2025 
 
End of Term 3b Monday 21st July 2025 at 1.30pm 

 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 

As we approach half term and Halloween, please see our guide for horror films and how 
children scare differently. 
 
 
 

 

 
 



  
    

 
 

 
Local Community News 
 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendation 
 

   
                                                                                                   

            

                                                                                                                                                                        
 



  
    

 
 

         

                                                                                    



  
    

 
 

 

     

 

                                                                   



  
    

 
 

 

 

Multi Sports Club 

Tilsley Park, Abingdon 

 
 

 
Dear Parent/ Carer, 

 
We would like to invite children in local Primary Schools  to take part in a free, weekly Multi Sports Club, 
as part of Abingdon School in Partnership.  

 
The club is run by Abingdon School Student Coaches  and supervised by Teachers and Coaches from our 
Sports department. The club will run on Thursdays at Tilsley Park, 4-5pm starting on 16th January and is 

open to children in Years 5 and 6 from local partner schools.  

 
The aim of the club is to give opportunities to students to get active and develop an interest in and 

enjoyment of physical activity. It will also help our students develop skills associated with 
leadership,  communication and coaching. 

 
The activities for each week have been designed to be fun, active and to help develop skills associated 

with a wide range of sports starting with Rugby. Our student leaders have been trained and will be fully 
supervised. 

 
If you would like your child to take part, please register your interest via the information form 
linked  here.  Please wait for confirmation of a space as numbers are limited.  

 
There are facilities for parents to stay on site if needed, along with adequate parking.  

 

Best wishes, 

 
Robin Southwell-Sander 
Director of Partnerships  

robin.southwellsander@abingdon.org.uk 

 

Steve Bates 

Sports Partnership  Lead 

steve.bates@abingdon.org.uk 

 
Jess Burns 

Partnership Coordinator  
jessica.burns@abingdon.org.uk 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeC4IcGK_MJ9X2p9IN548oosSQRvFzWl9aNtZuwt1wRkR5ghw/viewform?usp=pp_url
mailto:jessica.burns@abingdon.org.uk


  
    

 
 

 

 

                                                                           


